

SANTA MARIA GUN CLUB

Minutes of the Board/Membership Meeting September 17 2024

Meeting was called to order at 6:00PM with the flag salute. Diana P and John D arrived shortly after.

Board members present: Diana Peck, John Dwyer, Dave Peck, Karen Cobb, Randy Shorts, Jake Moskowitz, Corby Poulis and Brad McNulty. Absent was Bill Craig.

Karen C moved to waive the reading of the minutes of the previous Board meeting, John D 2^{nd.} Motion was approved unanimously.

John D moved to waive reading and approve the financial statements from July 2024. Jake M 2nd. Motion was approved unanimously.

John D moved to waive reading and approve the financial statements from August 2024 . Karen C 2^{nd} . Motion was approved unanimously.

Dave P presented 9 new members for approval, Club membership now stands at 323. John D moved to waive reading and approve the new members. Karen C 2nd. Motion was approved unanimously. The list of all new members will be included with the minutes of the meeting

Diana P opened new discussion of food for the Sept ATA. Corby P suggested, and it was agreed, to use Costco for hotdogs and pizza at lunch for \$8. Breakfast sandwiches would be available each day including coffee or chocolate for 8\$.

As we expect a relatively small shoot, no portable bathrooms need to be rented.

Dave P reported that awards had been shipped for the ATA and we are also getting a few barrel rests and rib rests to sell or use as awards. Diana P suggested the leather rests could be offered to award winners if they chose to trade for the bags that are planned for awards.

Dave P reported that the Youth Trap team has applied for a NRA grant again this year, but the Club itself is not eligible to request an equipment grant for this next year. NRA requires at least 3 501(c)(3) organizations benefit from the equipment use, without raising funds for other charitable purposes. At present we only have 2 such organizations operating at the club.

Dave P reported that our mobile home tenant paid one more monthly rent but was still 3 months behind in rent. A letter of quit or pay will be drafted and delivered to the tenant to begin eviction.

Pistol – John D reported the pistol range business has slowed a bit lately, not unusual for the beginning of football season. John also stated that party rentals need to leave parking access to the pistol range on party days. Dave P stated that these instructions are included in the rental contracts and would step efforts to gain compliance from renters.

Karen C moved to adjourn. John D 2nd. Meeting adjourned at 7:10pm

Respectfully submitted, Dave Peck, Secretary

***Next Board Meeting will be October 15 2024